PEELERS

Maintenance for Missions, Ministries and Local Churches

Address: 120 Folkstone Court · Easley, SC 29640 E-mail: jackmpeeler@yahoo.com



June 2012

Dear Praying Friends,

Greetings to all in the name of our Savior, Jesus Christ. We thank God for the doors He has opened to us since our last letter. We have been able to present our ministry in two new churches. as well as visit some of our supporting churches. Our calendar is continuing to fill up with both meetings and ministry opportunities.

I want to thank all of you for praying for my knee. It is doing much better, and I will soon be back to full strength. The doctor said that it usually takes about 6 months for the cartilage to rebuild, so I am halfway there now.

Last Sunday evening, I preached in a new church and we saw several decisions. One lady came to the Lord for salvation! We have been able to help out this church with some work, and hope to be finished here in about a week.

There are many miles of travel scheduled for the next couple of months. We will be ministering in churches in Louisiana, Oklahoma, and Ohio. These are things that have been added in just the last two months. We are so grateful for what God is doing through our ministry.

The building project in Pohnpei is nearing completion. We hope to receive a new report on that in the next couple of weeks. We will be sure to let you know of the progress in our next letter.

We have been able to speak with people and give out many tracts. We ask that you pray that these folks will turn to the Lord. Some will allow us to talk with them, but others are not open at all. Keep giving the Gospel and pray. Some will hear.

Please pray for these requests when you think of us:

- 1. Salvation for Anna, Amy, James, Mike, J.L., and Marie
- 2. The completion of building projects on Pohnpei
- 3. New supporting churches
- 4. Health and Safety

Thank you for your prayers, Jack and Melinda